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South Australian News.
Another Anzac Day gone by, only two 2/2nd marched this year, Bob Williamson and I. It was a perfect day for the march in Adelaide. One of the largest crowds I have seen for quite a while lined the streets. The Commando group was led by Reg Lipman. He was a member of the 2/4th Sqn. in Timor, he later became adjutant to one of the regiments. One of our marchers was Bruce Rope. He was the young soldier of the 2/7th who was badly wounded. He was rescued and brought back through the 2nd Company lines then into hospital. I think Jack Steen and Happy Greenhalgh were the first two to help him.

Allan Hollow's funeral was held on the 7th May. The church was full, a fitting tribute to a brave man and a fine citizen. Peter, the fifth of Allan's sons, delivered a moving eulogy, which was followed by the Last Post and the Ode.

I saw Allan on the Anzac Day afternoon in the Queen Elizabeth Hospital. He had deteriorated in health since the last time I had seen him.

I was given a photo of a group of 2/2nd in New Guinea by our secretary, which he had received, from Jack Felstead. The sender of this photo would like to know the names of these men. His father was Jack Hartley, who is sitting in the front. I must have the photo back so I can send it back to the owner. Do you know them?

Football shocks last week, Crows and Power both defeated, extremely hard to pick winners to this date. West Aust. teams did well last week.

All the best to all,

Kel Carthew.
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